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Potentate’s Message…

Nobles and Ladies,

We want to extend a hearty welcome to our new member, Matt Clark who was Created at our Special 
April Meeting. We have at least one petition to vote on at the May Meeting.

We all had a wonderful time on our Potentate’s trip and the visit to Shriners Children’s Texas was one 
of the highlights. This newly remodeled hospital in Galveston has absorbed the former Houston 
Hospital and now preforms the orthopedic needs along with the state-of-the-art burn care. 

We had to hit the ground running upon our return as April was a busy month the Open Meeting, Special 
Meeting, the Pancake Breakfast, Bimbo Bingo, and the Kansas Shrine Bowl Player Appreciation Dinner. 
Deb and I along with several of your Divan also attended the Ararat Ball and the Arab Ball. 

May has several upcoming activities starting with Birthday Friday on the 2nd, Casino Night on the 3rd, 
Stated Meeting on the 13th, the ladies Tea on the afternoon of the 17th and the special Oasis 
“Speakeasy” Night that evening. We have Chipotle Night on the 21st check out the flyer a little further in 
this issue. Guys, don’t forget Mother’s Day on the 11th. 

The 37th Annual Memorial Day Observance will be at 9am on the Monday, the 26th at the Korean-
Vietnam Memorial in Wyandotte County Lake Park. This traditional public event is brought to you by the 
Abdallah Legion of Honor. I hope all of our veterans along with their friends and families can make it out 
to this short but very moving event.

We’ll have an Open meeting on June 3rd to go over final details of the Rodeo & Derby. June 7th is our 
next parade of the year at the Old Shawnee Days Festival and of course June 9th through the 15th 
brings us to the Rodeo & Demo Derby. I know it’s drive but I hope many of you can make it out to 
Dodge City for the 52nd Annual Kansas Shrine Bowl on the 21st.

Bring your friends to our activities and let them see what belonging to such a great organization is 
about. Deb and I look forward to seeing everyone at our Abdallah activities this year.

Fraternally,

Mike Guilinger
Potentate

Having Fun & Helping Kids while 

Keeping it Alive in ‘25
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Abdallah Shriners
 

Elected Divan 
Potentate             Ill. Mike Guilinger 
Chief Rabban                                       Tony Pagel
Assistant Rabban                Allen Baiamonte 
High Priest & Prophet                     Rob Swecker
Oriental Guide                                   Tim Preece
Treasurer                             Ill. Ronnie White, PP
Recorder                              Ill. Herb Merrick, PP 

Appointed Divan 
1st Ceremonial                              Chris Harrison
2nd Ceremonial                                  Chris Snell 
Marshall                                          Calvin Smith
Captain of the Guard                     Chase LaPorte
Outer Guard                                       Larry Riggs
Chaplin                       Jerry Ogden  

Bingo Committee
Chairman                                            Chris Snell

Membership Committee
Membership Chairman                       Mark Sager
Assistant Chairman                  Jacob Davisson
Recruitment                               Kurt Osmundson
Restoration                           Ill. Tim Williams, PP
Retention                             Ill. Bennie Smith, PP
Relationships                               Jacob Davisson

Building Association Trustees
Term 2021 - 2025                        Ralph Anderton
Term 2022 - 2026                               Lynn Baker
Term 2023 - 2027                 Ill. Kevin Larson, PP
Term 2024 - 2028                         Dennis Hubler
Term 2025 - 2029 Ill.Jeff Johnson, PP

Parade Marshall
Mark Sager

Potentate Aides
Chief Aides        Dennis & Sue Hubler

Personal Aides
Gaylon Jones & Anna Marie Swearengin              

 
TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY-THURSDAY 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 
TELL: 913-362-5300

EMAIL: office@abdallahshrine.org
 5300 Metcalf Avenue, Overland Park, KS 

66202

Send address changes to Temple Office 

ABDALLAH SHRINERS
STATED MEETING

ABDALLAH AUDITORIUM
5300 Metcalf AVE, Overland Park, KS 66202

Tuesday, May 13, 2025
7:30 PM

     Mike Guilinger            Ill. Herb Merrick,PP
Illustrious Potentate                     Recorder

A minimum of six (6) Nobles and/or Ladies are needed 
for Bingo Nights by 5:45 pm. If for any reason you cannot 
work your scheduled time, please try to change with 
another Unit or Club and then notify the Shrine Office at 
least one week in advance of the scheduled day.

For Units that have enough members to support Bingo 
and sell 50/50 tickets, any proceeds from the raffle will go 
to them. Thank you in advance for helping with Bingo. 
This is one of our biggest fund raisers! 

May Schedule
May 5                                 Escorts
May 12                              Oriental Band 
May 19               Antique & Classic Cars
May 26                      Provost & LoH
Mar. 31                     Tin Lizzies
June Schedule
Jun. 2                        Weekenders
Jun. 9                                Blue Racers 
Jun. 16                                   Tin Lizzies
Jun. 23                                   Misfits
Jun. 30              Clowns/Jokers

In Memory:
Joseph “Joe” Brown
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Around The Temple…

Meeting Dinner
6:00 pm to 7:00 pm
Salisbury Steak, Mashed 

Potatoes, Green Beans, Salad, 
Roll, Dessert, Coffee or Tea

$12

Ladies are welcomed and encouraged to 
join us for dinner!

Abdallah Google Calendars
Abdallah Shriners uses Google calendar to 
manage and track our activities. Several of 
these calendars are available to the public 
which you can access. They are Abdallah 
Activities, Parades and Unit & Committee 
Meetings. It is best to have a google account 
and have google calendar installed to see 
these. They may work with other calendar 
programs but no guarantee. They are 
accessible by adding the following links to your 
calendar:

Activities

Unit & Committee Meetings

Parades

Units and Clubs
Don’t forget to wirte an Article for the 

PLAYGROUND.
Our readers would like to hear about your past and 
future events and other activities that they missed 

out on.

It’s a good way to get information out to the New 
Nobels and Ladies (as well as other members) to 

peak their interest in your group. Email your 
articles (don’t forget to includes pictures) to 

abdallahgplayground30@gmail.com. 

Date
3/16
6/7
6/21
7/4
7/23
7/29
8/2
8/23
8/30
9/27
10/11
10/25
10/31
11/11

Parade Location
St Pats Shawnee
Old Shawnee Days Shawnee
KSB Parade Dodge City
4th of July Lenexa
Miami Co Fair Paola
Leavenworth Co Fair Tonganoxie
Jo Co Fair Gardner
Tiblow Days Bonner Springs
CSSA Des Moines
Spring Hill Days Spring Hill
Turner Days Turner
Halloween Parade Atchison
Halloween Parade Hiawatha
Veterans Day Leavenworth

https://email.cloud2.secureclick.net/c/1556?id=76328.1030.1.722e9acc7e01a6763cb0ef33bb305bd9
https://email.cloud2.secureclick.net/c/1556?id=76328.1031.1.f0d367f97e4fbf4b27bd6a9ffaec94da
https://email.cloud2.secureclick.net/c/1556?id=76328.1032.1.f0ac4622253160e85485a8a2f31942dd
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May  Birthdays…

Birthday Friday May 2nd! 
Come on down to the Abdallah Oasis to 
celebrate this month’s Birthdays along 
with your fellow Nobles.
Birthday Fridays are the first Friday of 
the month and start at 7:00 pm (for open 
bar). Feel free to bring a snack to share.
See you there!

OG Tim Preece and April Birthday Celebrants.

Daniel O Carr 5/1
John A Harris 5/1
Charles H Sloan Jr. 5/3
David G Allison P.P. 5/4
Kenneth L Anderson 5/4
John D Veatch 5/5
Ralph B Hufford 5/7
Ron C Stewart 5/7
Thomas M Oliphant 5/9
L Kent Needham 5/10
Gregory A White 5/10
Vernon L Vaubel 5/11
Chris Rhynerson 5/12
Charles R Dover 5/13
James A Walker 5/14
Robert W Wallace Jr. 5/14
Richard C Craig III 5/15

Mark B Mikulic 5/17
Christopher A Snell 5/17
Jeffery H Knodel 5/17
Jonathan Allee 5/18
Robert K Mikulan 5/19
Steven H Nootz 5/20
Robert G Blomquist 5/22
Brett Loyd 5/22
Bob L Lamons 5/23
Jose H Delgadillo 5/23
Charles S Nichols 5/24
Andrew Cox 5/24
Michael S Gordon 5/25
Mark Varble 5/26
Ronnie L White II 5/26
David W Miller Jr. 5/28
Randall L Bennett 5/30
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Around The Temple…

Welcome Noble Matt Clark!
As mentioned in the Potentate’s message, we had 
a new Noble join our ranks in April - Matt Clark.  In 
addition to being our newest member, Matt’s 
special connection with our Temple is he’s also 
the Dad of our reigning Abdallah Shrine Rodeo 
Queen, Ms. Sunni Clark.
Matt’s been a regular fixture around our Temple in 
the last year, attending and supporting many of 
our functions. Additionally, he’s been supporting 
Sunni during her reign as Queen representing 
Abdallah at numerous rodeos and events. Matt 
joined and received his Masonic degrees at Spring 
Hill Masonic Lodge, #56.
To top off his Shrine beginnings, Matt had the 
honor of being “Fezzed” by Abdallah Shrine’s 
Rodeo Queen!

Abdallah Shrine Rodeo Queen, Ms. Sunni Clark, and her Dad, 
Noble Matt Clark.

Fezzing of our newest Noble, Matt Clark.

The Onions are Here, the Onions 
are Here!
We just got word that our Vidalia Onions will be 

arriving at Abdallah Temple on Friday, May 2nd, 
around 9:00 am!
Onions must be picked up as a WHOLE UNIT 
ORDER (no partial pick-ups by individuals) by the 
designated Unit onion representative.
Don’t forget, the selling price for a 10# bag is $12 
and each Unit will be billed that amount based on 
the number of 10# bags ordered. Once final costs 
are determined and all monies received, 
commission checks will be sent to each unit based 
on their order.
If you have any questions, contact this year’s 
Onion Chair, HP&P Rob Swecker, at 
330-531-2741 or swlen4@gmail.com.
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Around The Temple… Tent Set-up April 10 May 1
Change in 
date for 
erecting our 
patio tent - it’s 
moved to 
Thursday, 
May 1, 
starting at 
4:00 pm.

Any and all able-bodied Nobles are needed. If you 
can’t be there at the start, please come after work; 
set up time usually takes several hours.
Come help us as we get prepared for the Spring 
and Summer!

Nomads in Full Swing!
Spring time is golf time and the 
Abdallah Nomads have been busy 
in the last month. The Nomads golf 
every Thursday at Sunflower Hills 
Golf Course in Bonner Springs 
(weather permitting) and tee-time is 
around 8:00 am.

If you’re a golfer (or pretend to be one), call Patrick 
W. Emmett 913-744-6347 and he’ll get you on the 
contact roster for weekly tee times. All are 
welcome!

Congratulations to our Marshall Calvin Smith and his Lady Kaitlin 
who are expecting a new addition to their family!
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Around The Temple…

The Escorts had our first meeting of 2025 on 
March 12th.  We installed new officers, welcomed 
our newly appointed divan rep Chief Rabban Tony 
Pagel and started planning our year. Rejuvenated 
by daylight savings time, longer days means more 
opportunities for riding. 

Our first monthly dinner outing was February 23rd 
at Sombreros in Shawnee, then we had another 
dinner outing on March 30th at The Rub in Olathe. 
Each month we setup these dinner outings as an 
opportunity to ride our bikes as a group and meet 
for dinner and conversation.  
As one of the largest units at Abdallah, we strive 
to provide a fair share of support for the activities 
of the Shrine. We partner with the Tin Lizzies to 
host a couple of dances each year. Our first was 
the Wild West Dance in January. We will have 
another one in late Summer or in the Fall. 
We are expecting to be a big part of the Rodeo 
effort in 2025 and our annual golf tournament is 
July 27th this year. It will be at Sunflower Golf 
Course (new locations for this year) just off I-70 
and 7 Hwy, Bonner Springs KS. We could use 
some crack shot golfers and we are always 
looking for sponsors. See our sign up sheet in the 
Playground. 
One of our members Mark Sager, is the Parade 
Marshal and he is doing a great job registering our 
Temple for lots of events. You can count on the 
Escorts Motorcycle Unit to keep you safe as we 
egress from the end of parades. 
If you have a motorcycle and need a group to ride 
with, come visit us! We meet the 2nd Wednesday 
each month at 7:00 pm in the Oasis. Even if you

 don’t have a motorcycle, we would love to have 
you come visit and get to know us better. Bring 
your lady too, our ladies participate in our 
meetings with us. You never know, she may 
discover what you both have been missing!
Submitted by Illustrious Sir Doug Voss, P.P.

The Abdallah Social Society gathered again on 
Thursday, April 24th at the Oasis. As always, we 
started out with social time, cigars, and drink. We 
broke for dinner that was graciously prepared by 
brothers Gary Benefield and Dick Strong. Thank 
you both for such a hearty meal!

Afterwards, we held a brief 
meeting, then enjoyed the rest 
of the evening with more cigars 
and drink! Our Illustrious even 
tried out his new cocktail 
smoking kit!
Come check out the Abdallah 
Social Society! It’s a relaxing 
social club with membership 

open to any Shriner. Our dues are $50/year and 
your initiation fee is a bottle of your favorite drink. 
We meet on the 4th Thursday of the month, from 
March through October. Our next meeting will be 
May 22nd, social gathering around 5:00 pm, dinner 
at 6:30 pm.
Bring a cigar to share. We have a raffle for those 
brought in and when your number is called, you 
get to pick from the pile! For more information, 
contact Allen Baiamonte, 816-204-0945 or Chris 
Snell, 913-461-8888.
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The Antique and Classic Cars Unit enjoyed a fine 
dinner outing at Jack Stack, 95th and Metcalf on April 
9th. We had a good turnout, and we presented Marta 
Dial a rendition of the Brick that will be laid on the 
grounds of the St. Louis Children’s hospital honoring 

our unit member, Ill. Garry Dial, PP. The Unit has a Memorial Fund to recognize 
members when they are taken on the Black Camel journey.
Members suffered by visits of the Wounded Camel. We express our sincere 
sorrow for Dan Peterson whose brother passed. Susan Peterson continues to 
convalesce at home. Sue Anderson received back surgery and is going through 

a painful recovery. Allen Baiamonte had a severe respiratory infection and is now doing better. Roger 
Frederick had a slow recovery from Heart Valve surgery. Carl Linck had two heart episodes while in 
Florida. Mark Mikulic’s leg surgery was a difficult recovery. Genny Paulsen also had back surgery and a 
difficult recovery. She joined us at Jack Stack. Let’s pray for their speedy recovery and for the rest of us 
to remain healthy. Pat Emmett’s back is doing much better now that he has a Mustang to drive.
In April, Unit members showed their support of the Shrine Bowl Football players by attending the Shrine 
Players BBQ on April 27th. Our Unit sponsored Jacob O’Donnell (Shawnee Mission Northwest).
May is a busy month for our car brothers. Onions will be in sometime after the first week of May. Our 
meeting will be on Wednesday, May 7th. We will meet at 6:30 pm in the Oasis. Anyone curious about 
who we are or what we do are welcome to attend our meeting. You have a car? Gee, I guess that 
makes you a candidate.

May 19th unit members will work BINGO.

Our next parade is June 7th the Old Shawnee Days parade.

June 11th is the Shrine Rodeo Car Show and Fun Family Night at the Johnson County Fair Grounds in 
Gardner, KS. Our unit is sponsoring the car show, and we should be there between 4:30-9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Patrick W. Emmett

Around The Temple…

As always, keep a clear head, drive straight and you’ll get where you’re going.

Save the Date - May 28!
Similar to our Rodeo fundraiser 
on May 21st at Chipotle (see 
flyer later in this issue), we’re 
working on another one at the 
Texas Roadhouse, Overland 
Park (9761 Metcalf Ave) on 
Wednesday, May 28th. This is a tentative date and 
we’re finalizing details with the restaurant. More 
information will be distributed in the Weekly Update.
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Temple Events…
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Temple Events…

2025 Abdallah Player BBQ 
Lunch a Success!
Abdallah held its annual Player Recognition BBQ 
lunch on Sunday, April. 27th. We had a great 
showing of Players and Shriners. A big THANK 
YOU to the ESCORTS for preparing  lunch, and as 
always, it was a superb meal!
The Escorts will also be preparing dinner for the 
East Team at Player Camp at Ottawa University 
on Monday, June 16th. Anyone interested in 
helping to prepare and serve, let Ill. Jeff Johnson, 
PP, know at at (913) 207-9144.
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Around The Temple…

Door Upgrade – ADA Compliant Electronic Door Openers
The Brown Family has asked that Abdallah install ADA Compliant Electronic Door Openers on the North 
and South Lobby entry doors of our building. This was a wish of Joe’s after having to navigate this 
issue with Carolyn over the last few years. In honor of Joe & Carolyn Brown, the Building Association 
Board has agreed to this request and a donation fund has been created for this purpose. You may have 
already seen a Donorbox program on Facebook. There is also a link to it on our website in the More 
section. Here is the link:  https://
abdallahshriners.com/donations

Anyone who desires to make a contribution 
to this program may also send a check to the 
Abdallah office, memo: ADA Door Fund or 
drop it by the office. Credit Card Donations 
are also accepted at the Abdallah office.

Let’s make this happen! 

Kansas Shrine Duals 
Another successful year for the Kansas Shrine Duals held a Newman University in Wichita. We had over 
57 of the top senior wrestlers across the state, competing together for one great cause, to benefit 
Shriners Children’s. Team West came away victorious on the mat, with a 113-36 team dual win. 
Nevertheless, the real winners were the kids we help with a great Philanthropy!

https://abdallahshriners.com/donations
https://abdallahshriners.com/donations
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Around the Realm…

El Ma’at Temple, Daughters of the Nile has welcomed Sharie Bell as their newest Princess and saw 
the conclusion of the term for Genie Wilcox as Queen, ending the year with 78 members and an 
additional donation of $265.23 to the St. Louis Hospital bringing the total donation to Shrine Children 
this term to $1,065.23.                         
New officers were Installed on April 5th where Cindy Wise 

was crowned as Queen, Genie Wilcox is serving as Junior 
Past Queen, Mary Keffer as Princess Royal, Ronda Theroff 
as Princess Tirzah and Sheryl Todd as Princess Badoura 
to round out the line officers, with special guests from the 
Grand Lodge of Kansas, Abdallah Shrine, KS Grand 
Chapter of the Order of Eastern, MO Grand Court of the 
Order of the Amaranth, as well as, special ceremonies by members of the Order of DeMolay and 
International Order of the Rainbow for Girls.  

Members are planning to attend Supreme Session in Las Vegas where Supreme Queen Jackie 
Holloway will preside this June.
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Around the Realm…
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Around the Realm…
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